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Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

 

 

 

  

May 23rd, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting community project funding for SR 596 Jones Blvd Preservation in fiscal year 2026. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is Nevada Department of Transportation, 1263 Stewart St., Carson City NV 

89712. 

 

The funding would be used for construction costs, including milling and filling and roadway modifications. 

These improvements will enhance safety for road users, especially at night.  

 

The project is a good use of taxpayer funds because it will include milling and filling, roadbed modifications, 

improved lighting, and ADA improvements. These safety enhancements will include milling and filling, 

roadbed modifications, improved lighting, and ADA improvements. In addition, the project will provide center 

barrier rails and reduce lane widths to slow traffic down. Improving lighting and ADA will enhance safety for 

vulnerable road users. Since many road crashes involving pedestrians occur during darkness, enhancing lighting 

will greatly improve safety. Receiving this funding will expedite implementation and proven safety 

countermeasures. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 U.S.C 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

 

 

STEVEN A. HORSFORD 

4TH DISTRICT, NEVADA 

_______________ 
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